

Mr Tertius Greyling Senior Environmental Assessment Officer NSW Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Mount Pleasant Coal Mine Modification (DA 92/97 MOD 4) Exhibition Notice – Request for Comment

Dear Mr Greyling

Thank you for your email dated 15 January 2018 requesting Transport for NSW (TfNSW) review and comment on the Modification for the subject development.

TfNSW has reviewed the documents in support of the proposal and has no further comments at this stage of the planning process.

If you have any further questions, Mr Lee Farrell, Transport Planner at TfNSW, would be pleased to take your call on (02) 8265 9943. I hope this has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

30/1/2018

Mark Ozinga

Principal Manager, Land Use Planning and Development

Freight, Strategy and Planning Division

CD18/00342